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              GLAPWELL PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Minutes of meeting of Glapwell Parish Council held on 
Thursday 26th May 2016 
At the Glapwell Centre 

 
Present:          
Clive Fleetwood      Jackie Hole   
John Jepson      Sue Pilgrim     
Tony Trafford (Chair) 
 
Also in attendance - Sue O’Donnell 
 
33/16 Apologies for Absence – Rachel Hibbert, Joan Evans 
 
34/16  Declarations of Interest - None 
 
35/16  Public Forum  
Cricket Ground - The clerk referred to a complaint from a resident of Park 
Avenue relating to an incident when a cricket ball was hit into her garden. One 
option proposed by the cricket Club was to erect nets that could lowered when 
there was no match. It was agreed to conduct a survey of other residents 
to find out their views. Councillor Hole offered to speak to the residents and 
report back. 
Removal of Bench - There had also been a query raised by a resident about 
the removal of the bench outside the new development on Rowthorne Lane. It 
was agreed that he be informed that the Council had given permission 
for the bench to be relocated. 
Request for Bus Shelter – A resident had asked the Council to consider 
erecting a new bus shelter for the bus stop opposite the Back Lane. This 
request was considered but because of information gained on the cost of 
moving utilities to put a ramp in the same area it was likely that the cost would 
be prohibitive. 
 
36/16  Minutes  
Annual Meeting held on 27th April 2016 
Parish Council Meeting held on 27th April 2016 
The minutes were agreed as a correct record of the meetings and signed by the 
chair of the meeting.  
 
37/16  Matters Arising  
24/16 Public Forum – Tony Trafford said that he had checked the blinds in the 
Sports Hall after the meeting and confirmed that there had been further damage. 
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38/16  Reports 
Police – There was no report. John Jepson referred to an ongoing problem 
with heavy lorries speeding through the village, particularly in the evening/early 
mornings. It was agreed that the issue be reported to the Community 
Safety Team. 
 
Derbyshire County Council – There was no report. 
 
Bolsover District Council- Councillor Syrett had sent an update on the 
following items: 
The “Save a Life” world record attempt had been successful. 
Discussions were still taking place on the arrangements for devolution 
John Jepson referred to the problem of queues for making payments to the 
Council and it was noted that there were no public toilets in the new Contact 
Centre, or in Bolsover in general. 
 
Glapwell Centre 
Action Plan - A revised progress report was circulated to show the action 
being taken following the site visit in February.  
 
Glapwell Sporting Association – Tony Trafford reported that there had been 
a meeting on 3rd May and a further meeting was planned for June when it was 
hoped a new chair will be appointed. 
 
39/16  Finance 
Monthly Finance Summary for April 2016 – The information provided was 
considered and it was agreed to make the following payments.  
Cheques Direct Debits 

425.19 DCC Pensions 329.23 PAYE/NI 

45.86 DWP 2734.87 Salaries 

40.00 Dagger Creative Media 270.37 E.ON 

190.27 Severn Trent 83.70 BT Payments 

1125.00 JR Talent 187.20 PageKirk 

65.10 Payne and Pike  396.01 OPUS 

109.86 Firecall  50.62 BT Direct Debits 

 
It was noted that the income shown for lettings was lower because of 
outstanding payments from R.E.A.L Education. 
DCC Minor Maintenance Grant – Members considered the possible area for 
work on local footpaths and agreed that the portion of Football No. 4 adjacent 
to the Cricket Club was a priority. It was suggested that Phil Davies be 
contacted to see if he could do the work. 
Emergency Lighting System – Quotes were being obtained for the 
necessary work. It had been advised that the fittings needed to be replaced 
and this would be a similar price to that quoted by Firecall. It was agreed that 
the Council needed to proceed as a matter of urgency once all the quotes 
were available. 
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Arising from the discussion with Vault Securities they had offered to remove 
the previous stacks housing the CCTV cameras at no cost if they could use 
them at the Football Ground. This was agreed. 
Grant to PCC – It was proposed that the Council pay £1000 towards the 
maintenance of the churchyard. This was agreed. 
 
40/16  Planning – There no planning matters. 
 
41/16  Correspondence 
 

09/05/16 DCC Rights of Way Minor Maintenance  Agreement Discussed at 
39/16 

 Centenary Fields – Centenary Fields Programme Noted 

May HAGS Brochure for Playgrounds Noted 

BY 
EMAIL 

Circulated to All Members  

28/04/16 Resident Request for bus shelter at the Back Lane bus stops 
at Glapwell 

Discussed at 
35/16  

03/05/16 BDC PROPOSED TEMPORARY ROLLING ROAD CLOSURE - 
GLAPWELL CARNIVAL FLOAT PARADE SUNDAY 17TH JULY 
2016. 

Noted 

04/05/16 Rural Action Derbyshire Environmental Trust_ New (Capital) 
Funding Scheme 

Noted 

05/05/16 Derbyshire Association of Local Councils - Circular 8 2016 Noted 

09/05/16 Rural Action Changes to Community Buildings Advisory 
Service 2016 

Noted 

10/05/16 Groundwork Creswell, Ashfield & Mansfield and Crestra 
Ltd and attach our Quarter 2, May 2016 newsletter.  

Noted 

 Stay Connected - Sign up to the Bolsover Hill Race Noted 

12/05/16 CVP E-Newsletter 12th May 2016 Noted 

16/05/16 Bolsover Partnership Newsletter - Edition 95 Noted 

16/05/16 BDC Stay Connected - Sign up to the Bolsover Hill Race Noted 

17/05/16 BDC Notice of Referendum To be 
Displayed 

19/05/16  Vault security - Emergency Lighting System Discussed  at 
39/16 

19/05/16 BDC Sports Development News - May 2016 Noted 

19/05/16 DCC Derbyshire Parish & Town Council Liaison Forum - 27th June, 
2016, at 6.00 p.m. 

Noted 

19/05/16 CVP E-Newsletter 19th May 2016  Noted 

19/05/16 Resident Complaint about removal of Bench, Rowthorne Lane Discussed at 
35/16 

23/05/16 Rural Action Volunteers' Week 1 - 12 June Noted 

24/05/16 BDC Stay Connected - We Are Record Breakers Noted 

25/05/16 BDC Invitation to the Bolsover District Anti-Poverty 
Conference, 14th July 2016 

Noted 

 
42/16  Date of Next Meetings – It was agreed that the next meeting will 
be held on Thursday 30th June 2016 at 8.00pm. As previously agreed this 
meeting will follow the Annual Parish meeting at 7.00pm.  
 
Sue O’Donnell  10/06/16 


